














































































































We have another declining 
Sylvester palm. It will be 
removed. Staff is looking at 
replacement options. 
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Staff continues to assess the 
wall on the 13th fairway for 
mildew and painting needs. 



The Retreat installed a 
bench on property 
maintained by the COD 

Staff will bring back 
proposals to repaint the 
other archway structures at 
a future date. 

The letters at the Westside 
Blvd. entrance are not 
working. There is a short in 
the wiring. We are working 
to correct the issue. 
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Staff continues to meet with DTE to review the property and all landscape and irrigation. 

Palm Trees were trimmed prior to the holidays. 

In December all St. Augustine turf was treated for seasonal brown patch. 

All turf and shrubs were fertilized in December. 

DTE will treat turf for disease and broadleaf control in January. 

DTE will provide pricing to replace the Palms that have been removed due to lethal bronzing. 

Staff will continue to monitor sidewalks are replace or repair as needed 

Lake Fountains was notified to clean the HWY 27 fountain. It is on the schedule but has not been 
done as of this report. 

Staff reached out to Lake Fountains, Cascade Fountains and Vertex Water Features for fountain 
quotes. 

For any questions or comments regarding the above information, please contact me by phone at 
407-398-2890, or by email at ascheerer@gmscfl.com Thank you. 

Respectfully, 

Alan Scheerer 
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